19 November 82

Director

Summer Intern Program
Armenian Assembly

1412 N. Street N.W.
Washinton, D.D. - 20005

Dear Director,

A recent issue of the Armeddan Reporter Newspaper featured an atticle
déscribing your Summer Intern Progrmm. We note with interest your ex-
pansion to incilude Journalism and Media participants next summer.

At ypur earliest convenience, would you please forward to us (aa the address
below) any information and pamphlets regarding the Summer program, with
spetial regard to the Journalism and Média areas.

We thank you in advance and hope you will be successful in your endeavors
to assist the Armenian Community.

Sincerely,

JAMES MAGARXAN
Executive Secsetary - ACYOA
Diocese of the Armethdmn Church

Executive Secretary - ACYDA
99 Long Pond Road, Tyngsborough, MA 01879




